CARTMEL CE PRIMARY SCHOOL Newsletter 20th January 2017

Superb news about our local secondary school, Cartmel Priory CofE School topping the league tables in Cumbria. We are so fortunate to be able to offer education in the village from 2-16, with the addition of Mrs Melanie's Montessori Nursery on site here and the secondary just along the road. We are all continuing to work closely together to ensure smooth transitions for the children in our care and liaise regularly to create joint events to participate in. I look forward to sharing in parents' evening next week with you all and celebrating the children's achievements in their learning and development.

We would be delighted to welcome additional parents/carers to the Friends meeting on Tuesday. The Friends do remarkable work to fund raise and help us provide exciting opportunities for our children. Any interest would be greatly appreciated.

Mrs Battersby

Cartmel Priory School Disco

On Friday 27th January the year 5 and 6 children have been invited to Cartmel Priory School Disco. It is free entry however they must have a ticket. The tickets are in our school office if your child would like to go. It starts at 6:30pm until 8:00pm. Children are welcome to take some money to buy refreshments. If you would like to go to the disco, please could you collect your free ticket by Wednesday at the latest so that we can inform the secondary school for numbers.

Swimming

Children in Y3/Y4 will start their 10 sessions of swimming on Wednesday 25th January. Children will need to bring their swimming costume/trunks, a towel and some goggles if they wish. Long hair must be tied up in a bobble.

Lost Property

There will be a box of lost property outside from Monday if anyone has lost anything. We will also be putting out spare school jumpers that have kindly been donated to us if anyone would like a school jumper. On that note please can you check that all your child's/children's uniform and PE kit is named clearly.

School Dinners

I hope that you have all had time to read the letter that was sent home about the changes to school dinners. As from Monday the 30th of January Windermere school will be providing the school dinners. Any KS1 children who do not require a school dinner must inform the school office. For more information, please see the school office.

Book Fair

There will be the Book fair in the school hall on Thursday 26th, Friday 27th and Monday 30th January afterschool. If anybody would like to help out at the book fair, please see the school office. Thank you.

Friends Meeting

There will be a friends meeting on Tuesday 24th January 3:00 until 3:30pm. All welcome to join. The meeting will be to discuss events for this year to support the school.

Parents Evening

We are trying out an online booking system for parents evening. If you did not receive a text message or email then please contact the school office, and we can book you an appointment.

London 2017 - Year 6 Residential

All the payments for the London 2017 residential are now available online at schoolmoney.co.uk. Full or part payments can be made for any of the instalments. Please can the trip be paid in full by the end of May 2017.

Mobile phones

Please can parents be aware that the use of mobile phones in school is not permitted during school hours. If your child/children have a mobile phone on them, please can they hand it into the school office for safe keeping until the end of the day.

Dates for your Diary

Event	Time	Date
Football with	3:00pm	Every Monday
James	Till	
	4:00pm	
Multi skills	3:00pm	Every Wednesday
with Keith	Till	
	4:00pm	
Gym Club	3.00pm -	Every Tuesday for gym
	4.00pm	team members only
Yr. 3/4	12:30pm	25th January 2017 at
swimming	till	Kendal leisure centre.
	2:30pm	
Book Fair		26 th Jan until 30 th
		January in the school
		hall.
Yr. 5/6	6:30pm	27 th January at
Cartmel	Till	Cartmel Priory School
Priory School	8:00pm	hall.
disco		
GYM		15 th February 2017
competition		At Cartmel Priory
		School.
Half term		20 th February till 24 th
		February.
World Book		2 nd March 2
day		
Whole school		23 rd March
trip to Tatton		TBC
Park.		

School Angels

Please remember to use this website when ordering items over the internet. It doesn't cost you anything and the school will receive a donation. If we don't keep on using school angel then we will simply loose it. Thank you. Total raised so far £250.95p. Please keep using this site.

The web address is www.schoolangel.org.uk/cartmel-ce-primary-school Sites include Amazon, John Lewis, M&S, Argos, Joules, Asda Direct, Boden. Please take a look.

Important

Please remember to inform a member of staff if you have arranged for somebody else to collect your child/children from school or afterschool club.

Cheddars Breakfast Club – open daily 8.00am to 8.30am and After School Club - open daily 3.00pm to 5.30pm.

These are 'pay as you' go clubs unless arranged otherwise with a member of staff. Please see school office for further details.